
 
July 10, 2021 

 
  

2021 Volunteer Application Vetting Process 

  
Dear Prospective EIPCa Volunteer, 
  
It has come to our attention that approximately 300 emails that Election Integrity 
Project®California (EIPCa) sent to volunteers in response to their volunteer submission 
have not been received by the intended recipient.  
  
In order to ensure that no one “falls through the cracks” EIPCa is sending this email to 
every person who signed up to volunteer with EIPCa’s Observation Program. 
  
If you received the appropriate email with the attachment…and have taken action, Thank 
You! 
If you submitted a volunteer form but did not receive a response, you may be one of the 
approximately 300 mentioned above.  
  
  
Everyone… 
Please read through the information below and take the appropriate action that 
matches your interest.  
  
Thank you so much for taking the first important step to being involved in EIPCa’s citizen 
oversight efforts by submitting the Volunteer Information Form on our website.  
  
EIPCa is working hard to ensure that EVERY citizen who would like to participate in the 
EIPCa Oversight of such an important election can do so. 
  
  
All volunteers: 

1. Due to the confidential nature of EIPCa’s research and documentation, EVERY 
Volunteer must complete, sign and mail the Confidentiality/Non-
Circumvention Agreement.  

  
EIPCa must have this signed document on file because:  
• You may be viewing confidential voter information during the time you are 

observing any part of the election process. EIPCa must be able to ensure that 
information remains confidential. 
  

• During training you will be provided with EIPCa copyrighted materials. The 
materials plus the actual training are what will prepare you for the Observer 
program. The copyrighted materials are only for you. 
  

http://link.mediaoutreach.meltwater.com/ls/click?upn=Xe-2FEJySHePLVdw4gfmY83hmj5NN-2BDjx-2B7wighE1cFkIKFhz-2BscidNaUAf6P34GY0W7SX3LCZzVa5KUdHFuCA00Ekb-2BsiajS6dLoFgU-2BcJUFtAq2-2FhRkhpORjKEtagNqQUM7vk353P5XuMn-2BwCv2-2FFw-3D-3DsAfw_0PoqX7dRnFwkO6L-2FehD4SAHTm55w-2BLtWKeuyykWekh7NJgDfF9YStIxrDS2y3vrYazLoQ0ze7s4xzT2MH7vwLe-2BMh5HBKl5C5FGU-2BNkC-2FCRzBgU50JWgw9Zc7z332qC-2FihkwtBy2F01V2-2BHLTh22FfpHRQoa1PJ3dbK-2Be7Yr-2B8UuHyRZQom9-2FHlHlpHjb-2FgA8SGVKqxDY5vIcjwyrRAwgWB0ueaavxm8WZwVsQHa2op5ckTQaKvRantnoH99TlWoWmI2UBkHzvhWX2bmzYI-2Fdb0Z1B8se-2FKfbGTt7q3GzOoFrT5090rX34R7t7YjwMs-2BjRXrw-2B2SqwAs1C-2FcHWtgh-2BiyMVhcbXoua0jvobZTCzEV-2Bo5IS8M554qrf39ezI8Z
http://link.mediaoutreach.meltwater.com/ls/click?upn=Xe-2FEJySHePLVdw4gfmY83hmj5NN-2BDjx-2B7wighE1cFkIKFhz-2BscidNaUAf6P34GY0W7SX3LCZzVa5KUdHFuCA00Ekb-2BsiajS6dLoFgU-2BcJUFtAq2-2FhRkhpORjKEtagNqQUM7vk353P5XuMn-2BwCv2-2FFw-3D-3DsAfw_0PoqX7dRnFwkO6L-2FehD4SAHTm55w-2BLtWKeuyykWekh7NJgDfF9YStIxrDS2y3vrYazLoQ0ze7s4xzT2MH7vwLe-2BMh5HBKl5C5FGU-2BNkC-2FCRzBgU50JWgw9Zc7z332qC-2FihkwtBy2F01V2-2BHLTh22FfpHRQoa1PJ3dbK-2Be7Yr-2B8UuHyRZQom9-2FHlHlpHjb-2FgA8SGVKqxDY5vIcjwyrRAwgWB0ueaavxm8WZwVsQHa2op5ckTQaKvRantnoH99TlWoWmI2UBkHzvhWX2bmzYI-2Fdb0Z1B8se-2FKfbGTt7q3GzOoFrT5090rX34R7t7YjwMs-2BjRXrw-2B2SqwAs1C-2FcHWtgh-2BiyMVhcbXoua0jvobZTCzEV-2Bo5IS8M554qrf39ezI8Z


• EIPCa research is well respected because we only deploy volunteers who we certify 
have gone through our training program, which consists of much more than the 
copyrighted materials.   

  
• Please print, complete, and sign with blue ink 
• Mail the Confidentiality/Non-Circumvention Agreement to our Arizona office: 

  
EIPCa – Arizona Office  
1042 Willow Creek Road, #A 101-479 
Prescott, AZ   86301 

  
  
If you are interested in becoming a Coordination Team Leader:  
EIPCa is working hard to expand Volunteer Coordination Teams in as many CA 
communities as possible so that volunteer observers will have as much local structure 
and support as we can provide. 
  

1. If you indicated on your volunteer form an interest in becoming part of a 
Coordination Team in your community, you may complete the Coordination Team 
Application and mail it in with your completed Confidentiality/Non-
Circumvention Agreement. 
  

2. Download the simple Job Description and review it in order to determine which 
position will work best for you.  
  

3. If you did not indicate that you would like to be part of a Coordination Team but 
you have changed your mind and would like to be part of a team in your part of the 
county, please follow numbers 1 & 2.  

  
We will begin training these leadership teams IMMEDIATELY, so time is of essence 
in your response. 
  
If you have not indicated such an interest but would consider stepping up in this manner, 
please let us know now. We would love to have you on board!! 
  

• Complete is the EIPCa Application for leadership positions.   
• Please print it, fill it out and return it via snail mail to our Arizona office: 

  
EIPCa – Arizona Office  
1042 Willow Creek Road, #A101-479 
Prescott, AZ   86301 

  
  
If you are interested only in Observing the Recall Election process: 
The upcoming Recall Election is scheduled for September 14, 2021. 

1. EIPCa will send you an email with the Recall Election Volunteer Observer 
Agreement.  
  

2. You must complete, sign and mail it to the AZ office (see address above) as soon 
as you receive it.  
  

3. Only those who have submitted the Recall Election Volunteer Observer 
Agreement will be invited to take the EIPCa Training.  
  

4. EIPCa will likely start our Observer training as early as August 1st.  

http://link.mediaoutreach.meltwater.com/ls/click?upn=Xe-2FEJySHePLVdw4gfmY83hmj5NN-2BDjx-2B7wighE1cFkLDzRwhMnG6BptySWhxsLyjcEy6xJJ39VmYVjm7DACXymLsrwUU3UwqXhY0b1AJkZLhYvDtSuOoOeDjNVNx3yKhAvYp5pB6c-2BCvcE8nqt5-2B3g-3D-3DdMAG_0PoqX7dRnFwkO6L-2FehD4SAHTm55w-2BLtWKeuyykWekh7NJgDfF9YStIxrDS2y3vrYazLoQ0ze7s4xzT2MH7vwLe-2BMh5HBKl5C5FGU-2BNkC-2FCRzBgU50JWgw9Zc7z332qC-2FihkwtBy2F01V2-2BHLTh22FfpHRQoa1PJ3dbK-2Be7Yr-2B8UuHyRZQom9-2FHlHlpHjb-2FgA8SGVKqxDY5vIcjwyrRAwgYlmvQPnf83mo8GlPe7lavuRHtHzuLCNg4EysF1Adr2iBqR6MDG8zbb9MHLWwBrm19yWL6Jkm7D0yU8S9Z9EyIiZMbzpeBWQ-2FLqpB-2B-2Bs2gfDAvpIKtVYutEeq3lAbWJ51HbwiapSDZmMgdHiIiodcRGJBjGkCC19H8FCYF8YIvTL
http://link.mediaoutreach.meltwater.com/ls/click?upn=Xe-2FEJySHePLVdw4gfmY83hmj5NN-2BDjx-2B7wighE1cFkLDzRwhMnG6BptySWhxsLyjcEy6xJJ39VmYVjm7DACXymLsrwUU3UwqXhY0b1AJkZLhYvDtSuOoOeDjNVNx3yKhAvYp5pB6c-2BCvcE8nqt5-2B3g-3D-3DdMAG_0PoqX7dRnFwkO6L-2FehD4SAHTm55w-2BLtWKeuyykWekh7NJgDfF9YStIxrDS2y3vrYazLoQ0ze7s4xzT2MH7vwLe-2BMh5HBKl5C5FGU-2BNkC-2FCRzBgU50JWgw9Zc7z332qC-2FihkwtBy2F01V2-2BHLTh22FfpHRQoa1PJ3dbK-2Be7Yr-2B8UuHyRZQom9-2FHlHlpHjb-2FgA8SGVKqxDY5vIcjwyrRAwgYlmvQPnf83mo8GlPe7lavuRHtHzuLCNg4EysF1Adr2iBqR6MDG8zbb9MHLWwBrm19yWL6Jkm7D0yU8S9Z9EyIiZMbzpeBWQ-2FLqpB-2B-2Bs2gfDAvpIKtVYutEeq3lAbWJ51HbwiapSDZmMgdHiIiodcRGJBjGkCC19H8FCYF8YIvTL
http://link.mediaoutreach.meltwater.com/ls/click?upn=Xe-2FEJySHePLVdw4gfmY83hmj5NN-2BDjx-2B7wighE1cFkIKFhz-2BscidNaUAf6P34GY0W7SX3LCZzVa5KUdHFuCA00Ekb-2BsiajS6dLoFgU-2BcJUFtAq2-2FhRkhpORjKEtagNqQUM7vk353P5XuMn-2BwCv2-2FFw-3D-3D0WR8_0PoqX7dRnFwkO6L-2FehD4SAHTm55w-2BLtWKeuyykWekh7NJgDfF9YStIxrDS2y3vrYazLoQ0ze7s4xzT2MH7vwLe-2BMh5HBKl5C5FGU-2BNkC-2FCRzBgU50JWgw9Zc7z332qC-2FihkwtBy2F01V2-2BHLTh22FfpHRQoa1PJ3dbK-2Be7Yr-2B8UuHyRZQom9-2FHlHlpHjb-2FgA8SGVKqxDY5vIcjwyrRAwgSTWFcumrxl4snfFjF71gNC1z-2FZKftk0-2BOOqHKMWqmqbEUUdBx-2BVOfFnxyWFz-2Fa0uyTmT3Tt6UIy3-2BYvOivai3JagjG-2FzSZOeofw6-2FLDRbOfiA62tWiYn19RK5I8jMfeB-2F8ck-2BWl6dAv2xIhitUKLmkC0ZxNGJwotxL-2BULljn3EA
http://link.mediaoutreach.meltwater.com/ls/click?upn=Xe-2FEJySHePLVdw4gfmY83hmj5NN-2BDjx-2B7wighE1cFkIKFhz-2BscidNaUAf6P34GY0W7SX3LCZzVa5KUdHFuCA00Ekb-2BsiajS6dLoFgU-2BcJUFtAq2-2FhRkhpORjKEtagNqQUM7vk353P5XuMn-2BwCv2-2FFw-3D-3D0WR8_0PoqX7dRnFwkO6L-2FehD4SAHTm55w-2BLtWKeuyykWekh7NJgDfF9YStIxrDS2y3vrYazLoQ0ze7s4xzT2MH7vwLe-2BMh5HBKl5C5FGU-2BNkC-2FCRzBgU50JWgw9Zc7z332qC-2FihkwtBy2F01V2-2BHLTh22FfpHRQoa1PJ3dbK-2Be7Yr-2B8UuHyRZQom9-2FHlHlpHjb-2FgA8SGVKqxDY5vIcjwyrRAwgSTWFcumrxl4snfFjF71gNC1z-2FZKftk0-2BOOqHKMWqmqbEUUdBx-2BVOfFnxyWFz-2Fa0uyTmT3Tt6UIy3-2BYvOivai3JagjG-2FzSZOeofw6-2FLDRbOfiA62tWiYn19RK5I8jMfeB-2F8ck-2BWl6dAv2xIhitUKLmkC0ZxNGJwotxL-2BULljn3EA
http://link.mediaoutreach.meltwater.com/ls/click?upn=Xe-2FEJySHePLVdw4gfmY83hmj5NN-2BDjx-2B7wighE1cFkLmttrgDt7gzD8mJVMTRWdbQFlRQ0qYp90zlTikOcNpQHOhqysX1jqE0Q7zbs7xr-2F2a7bV-2FCf1CD9XRr26FlGHfubRJtYod9S7DH9I9hcT17g-3D-3DYxtc_0PoqX7dRnFwkO6L-2FehD4SAHTm55w-2BLtWKeuyykWekh7NJgDfF9YStIxrDS2y3vrYazLoQ0ze7s4xzT2MH7vwLe-2BMh5HBKl5C5FGU-2BNkC-2FCRzBgU50JWgw9Zc7z332qC-2FihkwtBy2F01V2-2BHLTh22FfpHRQoa1PJ3dbK-2Be7Yr-2B8UuHyRZQom9-2FHlHlpHjb-2FgA8SGVKqxDY5vIcjwyrRAwgc5lMh8zE0-2B7a-2B9lSyEUMDles2pOR5IJgoNktnwRr-2FqCL3do8mMOrUhzl7XiFBWChXen4rMk2y97S9Lct-2F4nMbarRdTmwipxQ2ki-2F77RUlvvKveBm1ZnsVIqXoQpCy3G-2BTIYWnX-2FL6tiRvWWMmSmRH5ZnBOU4JDsevVHqcC5iDGH


  
Once we receive you your completed documents, we will contact you to let you know the 
dates and times of the training.  
  
  
If you volunteered and observed in the 2020 election cycle: 
  
It was such as pleasure to have you involved in the citizen oversight efforts of Election 
Integrity Project®California for the November 2020 Presidential Election. 
  
We sincerely hope you will remain active with us as we approach a potential gubernatorial 
recall election. That will most likely occur sometime in the Fall, but until the Secretary of 
State officially sets the wheels in motion, no one can know for sure. 
  
We know that your October-November observing experience may have been frustrating or 
discouraging, but your combined Incident Reports are the wind beneath the wings of our 
current lawsuit, intended to return California’s electoral process to fair, honest and 
Constitutional parameters for all future elections. For the sake of further bolstering our 
lawsuit and for the citizen voters of California, we need you out there again to document 
improvements and/or continued issues. Please DO participate again. 
  
If we have your completed Confidentiality/Non-Circumvention Agreement on file, you 
will not need to submit another one. If we don’t have on file, we will contact you and let 
you know.  
  
As always, we will require you to fill out a new Volunteer Observer Agreement specific to 
the upcoming Recall election.  
  
You completed our Observer training in September or October of 2020. Most of that 
information is still relevant; however, some laws and circumstances have changed. It is 
crucial that nothing is left to memory. We want to strengthen everyone’s understanding of 
the election process, your role as an observer and other important elements of the 
program.  
  
It is our goal that training will be in recorded modules. More information will be provided 
to those who sign up to observe and have their documents turned in the EIPCa AZ Office.  
  
  
Please contact Ruth Weiss or Linda Paine with any questions. 

Linda Paine         661-313-5251        corpoffice@eip-ca.com 
Ruth Weiss         619-820-5175        ruthweiss@eip-ca.com 

  
We look forward to working with you! 
Linda and Ruth 

Election Integrity Project®California 
www.eip-ca.com 
(This is our landing page. Click on the CA icon for CA information.) 
  

EIPCa is a nonpartisan IRC 501(c)(3) charity. Contributions are tax-deductible.  
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